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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

The Quilters Krafter Group is a drop-in social craft group that originated 15 years ago and still meets once 
a week all these years later! Each person works on their own project and several members consign items 

to The Boutique to help out the Centre. This fun-loving group meets Wednesdays at 1:00pm and new   
members are always welcome! 

November 2022 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    
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October was a wonderful month 
weather wise, and we took           
advantage of it by hiking and biking 
at home and in BC. We don’t go too 
far into BC these days with gas    
prices at $1.94.  
The fire ban has been lifted in the Elk 
Valley, so we have enjoyed some wiener roasts and 
hiking near Fernie. We also kayaked down the Old Man 
River to Pavan Park. It’s getting a 
little cold these days so it’s time put 
the kayaks away until Spring. 
November is a month for memories. 
It’s a time to remember our        
Veterans who made the ultimate 
sacrifice to ensure our freedom, and 
to pray for those serving now in so 
many ways. Our armed forces are 
helping hurricane survivors, deploy-
ing to Poland, Latvia and other   
places around world to stand up for democracy.  
We need to support our police services who are pro-
tecting us. There are professional scammers inventing 
new ways to take our money from us. If you fall      
victim, don’t be ashamed, phone the police. 
November is going to be a busy month at Nord-Bridge, 
starting with our General Member Meeting on         
November 2, 2022, at 9:30 AM. Please attend this 
meeting to hear how Nord-Bridge is doing. 
Our monthly breakfast buffet is November 2, from 
8:30 to 10:30 AM. And don’t forget the Paint and Sip 
night November 17th.  Lethbridge College Massages 
are available for free on November 30th.  
Coffee with a Cop is every second Wednesday so if 
you want to share your concerns, Constable Shawn 
Davis and his associate are here from 10:00 am to 
11:30am in the Dunford Diner. 
Our annual “Health Fair” is Thursday, November 24th to 
address the needs and interests of Nord-Bridge’s 
membership. 
Did you know that the apartheid system in South     
Africa finally came to an end on 
November 1, 1995, with the first 
all-race government elections? 
“Positive thinking will let you do 
everything better than negative 
thinking will.” Zig Ziglar 

George Berg,  

Board President  

Welcome  to  49 New Members! 
We are happy to have you here!  

Nord-bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership open to all seniors age 
55 plus. Associate Membership for 
younger individuals whose spouse is 
over 55 and a member. 
Membership Renewal: $50 

Ron Popp  Don Fuller 

Gifford Watters  Joyce Ervin 

Al Thompson  Joanne Hiebert 

Bonnie Thompson  Reg Ellet 

Carol Bengston  Dennis Henry 

Donald Bengston  Juanita Collins 

Chris Chapman  Richard Arnold 

Ronald Chapman  Lori Noble 

Pat MacNamara  Carole Wood 

Penny Mrazak  Blair Baxter 

Katherine Blinkhorn  Patricia Baxter 

Tom Blinkhorn  Denise Bushey 

Irene Hazuda  Bert Kadijk 

Alan Woodroffe  Dana Farris 

Christine Latimer  Ron Robert 

Florence Venhuis  Jim Porteous 

Kim Chudy-Watters  Julie Porteous 

Larry Binder  Albert McGarty 

Lorie Haesler  Rita Alan 

Henry Vanderpyl  Marty Levi 

Henderika Hoogeroyk 

Janis Lowenberg-Dibben 

7 Anonymous 
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Executive Director’s  
Report 
Growing up in a small Southern Alberta 
town (Nobleford, AB), I had the oppor-
tunity to spend time with a lot of world 
war veterans who would have coffee at 
my parent’s restaurant. I heard many 
courageous stories of those who served 
and made significant contributions to our 
country. I fondly remember the   community veterans who 
shared these stories with me and how they returned home 
to our community to farm or work in the factory. I am for-
ever grateful to have heard these stories firsthand and to 
have met these veterans who served to make Canada and 
the world a better place to live.  
Last month, Nord-Bridge was one of 19 community 
groups that presented to the Economic Standing Policy 
Committee requesting fee for services /operational     
funding for one-time allocation or ongoing. With Vice-
President Helen Gepneris, I presented to the ESPC how 
our revenue through gaming and programming was     
severely impacted by the worldwide pandemic and how 
our operating expenses continue to steadily increase each 
year by 3%. Nord-Bridge requested ongoing funding for 
2023 – 2026 of $75,000 for each year to assist with oper-
ational expenses. Our request has been referred to the 
ESPC 2023-2026 Operating Budget Deliberations that will 
be held mid-November. We’re hoping for a positive out-
come.  
Last month we were also informed that our 2023 FCSS 
contract budget would be reduced by almost $20,000. 
One of the reasons for the reduction; FCSS funding cannot 
be carried over into 2023 due to the conclusion and     
reissuance of the current funding agreement between the 
City of Lethbridge and the Government of Alberta ending     
December 31, 2022. In total 5 other organization’s con-
tracts were reduced for a combined total of $331,677.87. 
How does the reduction affect Nord-Bridge? Mostly,   
wages and some program delivery are impacted through 
the reduction. We can assure all members that programs 
will not be interrupted as we will supplement the reduction 
of contract dollars to continue our social inclusion       
programs.  
Price increase notice. Due to increasing food costs we 
must increase prices in our Dunford Diner. Please note 
that as of the 1st of November 2022 there will be small 
price increases to many of the menu items. Our new 
menu prices are listed on page 9 of the Newsletter. We 
greatly appreciate your understanding 
on this matter and your continued    
support. Thank you. 

      Executive Director 

David Ng 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

Beginning in March we have 

started to highlight various  

recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more aware-

ness of what programs Nord-

Bridge has to offer and what 

awesome things each program  

contributes to Nord-Bridge! 
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    Lethbridge College  
      Massages are BACK! 
  Wednesday, November 30   
       10 a.m. to Noon  
  (Craft Room) 

Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Second Year 
Doreen Smid 
Vacant 
Lorrie Vos 
 
Third Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Mike Bennett 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member    Ken Mohammed 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept -June) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased to 
announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on your 

device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email ad-

dress and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

 User ID:  NB-Members 
 Password:  befriendly    
          (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

    
RECENT WINNERS 

October 6th - Marco Escobar $184.25 
October 26th - Gord Vaselenak $161.50 
October 28th - Harry Fisher $161.50 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  
proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning! 

   
RECENT WINNER  

October 28th — Marv Higa $423 
Next Draw November 25th (4th Friday of each 

month) 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

Oct. 3rd - Noel Smith $55 & Gail Krysak $55 
Oct. 10 - Closed for STAT holiday 

 Oct. 17th - Jack James $62 & John Poirier $62 
Oct. 24 - Lorrie Vos $60 & Earl Hall $60 

Oct. 31– Winner TBA in December newsletter 
Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 

  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

 
Mathilde Reichel: $1000; Erin Bates: $68; 
Christina Figenshau: $100; Alice Mehlhaff (In 
Memory of Fred Mehlhaff): $250;  
Gerda Van Voorst: $50. 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2022 
through Dec 31, 2022:  $9156.00 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal     
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,248,320    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000     
From Various Provincial Grants   2,500,000    
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000      
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000    
 

Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2022     $2,221,730 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising       $277,595 
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Attention Card Players: 
-Bid Euchre will now be played every Wednesday in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

-Cribbage  will now be played every Friday in the West Community Room at 12:45pm. 
-Contract Bridge will now be played every Monday & Friday  in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

University of Lethbridge  
Nursing Students 

Hello, we are the University of Lethbridge Nursing  
Students! We are so excited to be here with you. 

We invite you to our Health Fair on November 24th 
from 9:30 am – 12:00 pm. There will be several  
different  vendors and you will have a chance to 
win a door prize! Additionally, we will be holding       
educational sessions on Thursdays - please see 
the posters on page 9 of this newsletter for up-

coming dates and information. Also, just a friendly 
reminder to get your flu shot this flu season. Don’t 

be afraid to come say hi!   
 
 

 

Calling on my family of great friends! 
My Big Brother, Everett Arkinstall, is 

turning the Big 7-0 this year!  
Please help him celebrate at a 
Come-and-Go Birthday Party!  

November 19th, 2022  2pm - 4pm 
Nord-Bridge West Community Hall 

Your presence will be Everett’s delight! 
~Val Arkinstall~ 
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Seniors System Navigator 

- Charlene Kocken - BA, BSW, RSW 
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
 

PHONE:  403-327-
4145    

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue 
South 

Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  
 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practition-

Notice from Cards: 
We are currently looking for more players in  

Norwegian Whist, Canasta (Thursdays) & Euchre. If 
interested, please attend the card program as  

noted in the Fall Program Book. Thanks! 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   

 

 
Upcoming 

FREE consultation dates:  
Nov. 14 & Dec. 12  *Now on Mondays* 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 
This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 

Red Nowell and Rense Nyhoff worked for many hours 
on this challenging puzzle! Great job, gentlemen!
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Programmer’s Report  
I cant believe how nice our Fall was this year! I got out for lots of walks and hikes to try and take advantage of the 
weather. 
Our Thanksgiving luncheon sold out at 144 tickets! It was such a fun event and nothing but good feedback on the 
food thanks to our amazing chefs, Betty and Ken. Thanks to all the volunteers and nursing students that helped out 
on this day as well.  
We also ended off the month with our annual craft sale at Nord-Bridge on Saturday, October 22nd! We had a great 
response and over 26 vendors were in attendance! Thanks to everyone that came out to support community     
crafters and Nord-Bridge programs! 
This month will be another busy one with the General Member Meeting on November 2nd, the Nursing Health Fair 
on November 24th and then starting December 1st we will begin to decorate and put up Christmas trees in our    
hallways for our 3rd annual Winter Wonderland Walk-Through!  
We will also be starting our Fall in-house tournaments this month for Floor Shuffleboard, Carpet Bowling, Darts, 

Table Shuffleboard, and Pool. The cost to join is a one time fee of $15.00 for members in any tournament. This goes towards next year’s 
Awards Luncheon in March. Please see the conveners of these programs for more information on tournament dates. 
We are also bringing back 25 Days of Christmas starting November 21st in partnership with various local business’ from in and around Leth-
bridge. For more info please go to page 10 of this newsletter. 
We are currently looking for more participants in the following classes: Evening POUND with Sheila Mulgrew starting at 5pm on Tuesday, 
November 1st, Intergenerational Baking at the Interfaith Foodbank on Tuesday, November 8th at 1pm, and an Intergenerational Game and 
Music Afternoon with the Lethbridge Family Centre on Wednesday, November 23 at 3:15 pm. For more info or to sign up for these classes 
please contact me at 403-329-3222 or go online to www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the Recreation Programs tab. 
The following classes will be cancelled on the following dates: Wednesday, November 2nd – No Active POUND or Carpet  Bowling, and 
Thursday, November 24th- No Advanced Line Dance, Keep Fit Strength,  Duplicate Bridge, or Trump Whist. 
Watch for next month’s newsletter, which will have everything from the Christmas Luncheon and the Winter Wonderland Walk-Through, to 

when the Winter Program Book will be published!   

Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 
Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

 Condolences to: 
… The Brandley family and the passing of Cal 

(Janay Smith’s father) 

...The Maloff family and the passing of Paul 

...The Tomomitsu family and the passing of Kaz 

...The Knox family and the passing of Ed  

Get Well Wishes to: 
...Valerie Arkinstall, who had arm surgery 

...Sandy Fisher, who is recovering from hip surgery 

...Denis Cole, who is in the hospital 

...Len Hutchinson’s wife, Ursula, who is in the hospital 

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com


Page   

 

Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
Wow! What an amazing October it turned out to be. The blue skies and warmer 
than usual weather allowed me to get a couple more hikes in. We hiked up to the 
plane crash behind Blairmore and managed the challenging crawl/scramble/climb 
to the top of the Crowsnest Pass Mountain. Both 
were fantastic climbs but very different. We finished 
off our hot sunny day hikes climbing Tabletop   
Mountain down in Beaver mines. Spectacular country 
we live in! Keeping active and getting out in nature to 
whatever degree, is so important to   reset the body 

and mind and really uplifts the spirit. I 
was lucky enough to take a couple of days off near the end 
of the month to fly out to Kelowna to visit family and take a 
horse back ride in their country before the first snowfall 
came. 
October was a great month for Nord-Bridge - we hosted our   

second outreach entertainment activity and had a blast with 

The Celtic Routes playing and our Halloween Theme.        

November 21, 2022 will be the next event to look forward to. Please feel free to check in if 

you would like to attend or volunteer to help host. October was also the startup of our first Minds in Motion Alzheimer 

program. Reaching out to the community and supporting our members in all aspect or their lives. 

Well, it is getting colder, so come on down and book some time with me to review some of our fitness programs and 

get orientated in our 55+ gym! 

Looking forward to seeing you in November! 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator/Outreach (Mind - Body - Spirit) 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 

Since I joined the Mind Joggers in 2004, many changes 
have taken place. We have laid to rest loved ones and 
seen others move away. One thing that hasn’t changed 
is the time we meet, which is every Thursday morning at 

9:30 AM (except July and August). We have 18       
members. We are a very close group who enjoy writing     

stories about their childhood and writing stories of    
fiction. You will find that we laugh, we cry, but, most of 

all we care. Why not come in and have a listen to us 
sometime? If you like what you hear and see, maybe 

you’ll become a member. 
~Judith Knox - Convener, Mind Joggers ~ 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network: 
November is Family Violence Prevention Month, 
which includes elder abuse! Did you know Alberta 
has the third highest rate of self-reported spousal 
violence among Canadian provinces? Yet, family  
violence is  preventable. You can recognize the      
significance of  family violence prevention and     
increase your knowledge on the topic by wearing 
purple and attending webinars/events locally or 
online.  
A resource that comes to mind is the Safer Spaces        
Certificate offered by the Alberta Government. The  
Safer Spaces Certificate is embedded within The  
Residential Tenancies Act and allows for victims of 
family violence to end a lease agreement, without 
financial penalty. More information can be found at 
https://www.alberta.ca/safer-spaces-
certificate.aspx. Additionally, individuals can apply 
for an Alberta Works grant for fleeing family        
violence which can be used for moving costs, or 
emergency shelter costs. 
Join us in recognizing Family Violence Month by 
wearing a purple ribbon in support of ending  family 
violence and promoting local resources that can 
help, such as those named above.  
The colour purple became associated with family 
violence after women fought for equal rights in the 
United States, and those who marched in rallies 
chose to wear purple to make a visual impact. Also, 
the US Military awards a purple heart to those who 
have been wounded in service. It is widely main-
tained that for the above reasons, among others,  
survivors of family violence have suffered            
emotional and/or physical injury as a  result, and the 
colour is meant to be a symbol of peace, courage,      
survival, honour, and dedication to ending violence.  
To learn more about elder abuse specifically, you 
can book a LEARN presentation for your agency/
business. If you would like to collect resources on 
elder abuse, I always have some on hand in my        
office on the second floor of LSCO and am happy to 
provide them to you! 

-Amy Cook- LEARN Case  

Manager  
 

 
 

https://www.alberta.ca/safer-spaces-certificate.aspx
https://www.alberta.ca/safer-spaces-certificate.aspx
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


